Anna Mills, Instructor


Cover Letters
In this class, a cover letter will mean a note to the teacher reflecting on your writing process.  Research on the teaching of writing shows that this kind of awareness is key to improvement. Your cover letter should be at least one paragraph and should address these questions:
· What was difficult for you about writing the essay?

· What strategies did you try?

· What help did you seek out?

· What did you do well?

· What will you work on next time?

Here is a sample cover letter based on my reflections about my own writing process. 
Dear Anna,

I am both frustrated with my essay about webcams of nature and proud of it.  I invested a significant amount of time in research, which gave me a good basis of knowledge even though I wasn’t able to use too many details in the final short essay.  I followed my usual writing process, which entails voluminous freewrites without regard to grammar or quality of language.  I produced some twenty or thirty pages, and then I put aside the project for several months.  I am glad I did because when I returned to it, I had perspective and was able to go through the freewrite quickly and highlight only a few sentences and paragraphs that seemed worth keeping.

I was feeling quite pleased with myself when I made up a draft of a 500-word essay based on those few sentences and paragraphs.  I integrated my personal response to the Mono Lake can with a more journalistic take on cams in general.  I struggled with the ending, however. It seemed I didn’t quite have a handle on what I wanted to say. 
When I reread the short draft, I was disappointed because it didn’t flow; the personal and the impersonal were not as well integrated as I’d supposed.  I realized that my cookie-cutter method of putting the draft together had not resulted in an essay that worked as a coherent whole. I had used too many short sentences in a row; they lost their impact and sounded choppy when strung together. I had to put the draft aside and do some fresh writing to get my voice back.  After a few tries, I wrote a new draft, though I wasn’t happy with it.  The deadline was approaching, so I polished it as much as I could.  I read it aloud and heard some of the sentence-level problems, and then I read it backwards sentence by sentence.  Finally, I emailed it to two friends, and they gave me some excellent suggestions.  I didn’t have time to address all of their concerns, but I did clarify a few points they had misunderstood and restructured one paragraph.
This essay reminded me once again how much time and revision I need.  Next time I will write out a schedule and give a polished draft to friends well in advance so I can take advantage of their feedback.  Although I’m disappointed in this essay, I am proud of myself for sticking with the writing process and accepting its frustrations.

Yours,
